
CITY & BOROUGH OF WRANGELL, ALASKA 

BOROUGH ASSEMBLY AGENDA STATEMENT 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: NO. WS DATE: October 24, 2017 

 
WORK SESSION: Byford Junkyard Treated Soil Disposal Options 
 
 

  

SUBMITTED BY: 
FISCAL NOTE: 

Expenditure Required: 
$0 

Lisa Von Bargen, Borough Manager 
Amount Budgeted: 
$0 
Account Number(s): 

 N/A 
Account Name(s): 

Reviews/Approvals/Recommendations N/A 

_______ Commission, Board or Committee Unencumbered Balance(s) (prior to expenditure): 
Name(s)  N/A 
  

_______ Attorney  
_______ Insurance  
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
1. Letter from ADEC-September 27, 2017; 2. CBW Letter to ADEC-September 12, 2017 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
None. Work Session discussion only. 
 
SUMMARY STATEMENT: 
ADEC responded to the Borough’s letter of September 12th requesting process and timeline 
clarification for disposal options associated with the treated soil from the Byford Junkyard. In response 
to questions about an alternate on-island disposal site, ADEC responded the timeframe for options 
would close at the end of September, 2017. The letter from ADEC was not sent until September 28th. 
ADEC also stated funding would have to be made available from another source to determine site 
suitability and prep work. The cost is approximately $1.1 million. 
 
In the formal press release delaying the project, ADEC said if alternate options were not found, the 
project for the monofill site would resume in early April of 2018. This is driving the deadlines for 
alternative options.  It would be helpful to know how and why the April re-start date was determined. 



Is there the possibility of moving the re-start date in order to allow sufficient time for due diligence on 
alterative options? It would also be helpful to know if there is the ability to ask the State for additional 
funding for the due diligence if another viable site is identified. 
 
Regarding off-island disposal, ADEC has given a deadline of February 1, 2018 for commitment of 
additional funds in the amount of $8 million. The question of the April deadline comes up again. And, 
the estimate for off-island disposal has changed throughout this process. It would be helpful to know 
the line item detail of the estimate.  
 
Administration met with WCA regarding the letter and has invited them to be part of the work session 
with the Assembly on this topic.  
 
Questions for consideration at the work session (certainly not an exhaustive list): 
 

• Should ADEC be asked for an extension to the April re-start date and therefore additional time 
to find an alternative on-island location? 

• Who will be tasked with locating alternatives? 
• What type of public process will be developed to communicate about sites being reviewed? 
• Is the Borough/WCA willing to provide match funding for site evaluation and prep work as 

requested by ADEC? 
• Should ADEC be asked to reconsider funding the site evaluation and prep work on an 

alternative site? 
• Should federal sources be tapped for off-island disposal? 
• Who will be tasked with contacting the federal delegation to ask for assistance? 
• Is this the most important project the Borough/WCA have in terms of funding requests at the 

federal level? What are the opportunity costs for other funding support if we request this 
assistance? 

 
A number of important topics need to be discussed. Administration looks forward to the conversation 
with the Assembly and WCA. 
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